
Ambassador Asazuma paid courtesy call to Rt.Hon. Elijah Ngurare, Prime 

Minister of the Republic of Namibia (11 August 2025) 

 

On 11 August 2025, Ambassador Asazuma paid a courtesy call to Rt.Hon. Elijah 

Ngurare, Prime Minister of the Republic of Namibia. During the meeting, 

Ambassador Asazuma briefed the Prime Minister on the upcoming Ninth Tokyo 

International Conference on African Development (TICAD 9), which will be 

held in Yokohama, Japan this month. Rt. Hon. Ngurare's will be leading 

Namibian delegation to the conference. The Prime Minister, expressed his 

appreciation to Japan’s unwavering support and looks forward to 

strengthening the relationship between the two nations through TICAD9. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

（From Left）Ambassador Asazuma and Rt.Hon. Elijah Ngurare(Prime Minister)  


